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1. SUMMARY 

 

1.1 This report updates members on progress being achieved on a number of projects 
in Legal Services 

 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
2.1 That the progress towards Lexcel accreditation and with the Land Registration 

project be noted, and a further report be submitted in six months 
 
3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 Members have requested that they be kept advised on the progress of these 

projects 
 
4. ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 
 
4.1 The only alternative is to abandon the projects which is not recommended 
 
5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 
5.1 Budgetary provision exists for these projects 
 
6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 
6.1 None 
 
7. BACKGROUND 
 
7.1 The Council is committed to achieving Lexcel accreditation as a recognised 

standard for the provision of Legal Services.  A mock inspection was carried out in 
December 2007, which highlighted a number of matters which required attention if 
the Council were to be granted accreditation after a full inspection.  Progress has 
been made since then on these matters, and it is considered that the matters 
highlighted in the previous mock inspection have been addressed.  However, as 
there have been some changes in the standard since December 2007, it is 
considered prudent to have a further mock inspection, and this is being arranged 
for April 2009.  Subject to the outcome of that mock inspection, it is hoped to move 
to a full inspection in the summer. 

 
7.2 The project of voluntary registration of all the Council’s land holdings is proceeding 

according to target.  With full co-operation from the Land Registry, a timetable has 
been agreed to complete the process by September 2009.  This is being monitored 
on a monthly basis by the Interim Head of Legal Services, and remains on target. 

 
7.3 A report on re-structuring of the establishment of the Legal Section was considered 

by the Employment Committee on 10 March, and appears elsewhere on this 
agenda for consideration of the budgetary implications. 

 


